Learn. Together, Grow Together, Achleve Together

Firfield School Uniform Guidance




Uniform September 2023

Please read this quidance carefully so that purchases made are accepted by
the school.

Winter unlform

e Dark green cardigan or jumper

e Yellow polo shirt

e Mid grey skirt / pinafore dress

e Mid grey trousers

e Grey / black or white tights or socks
e Black sensible school shoes

Summer uniform

Items as above or;

e Green or yellow and white gingham dress
e Grey mid length shorts | culottes

s

Children will also be required to wear a school coat with a hood for wet weather,
whilst sun hats are required for warmer weather.









P.E. Requirements

e Black plimsolls (indoor PE) —
e Black P.E. shorts [ ‘skorts’
e Plain white T shirt

In addition to indoor P.E., it is expected that the children will take part in activities
outside so the following items are required:

e A plain blue / black tracksuit / or dark jogging trousers with a blue / black
tracksuit top or fleece
e Trainers may be worn for outdoor PE.

Prictiald

No watches, jewellery or hard headbands of any kind should be worn during P.E.



Jewellery, Make-up and Hairstyles

Jewellery and make-up should not be worn to school, including nail varnish. Children
are allowed to wear one pair of simple ear studs or small sleepers but should avoid
any ear jewellery that may get caught or potentially cause injury to the pupil or their
peers. We ask if parents do decide to allow their child to have their ears pierced that
they do so in the longer school holidays so they can be removed on PE /| Swimming
days.

Suitable hair styling should be encouraged in school, for example no hair dyes or
extravagant hairstyles such as mohawks or shaved patterns in hair.

Where to purchase items

Items can be purchased from Uniformality (Borrowash), Morleys (Chilwell), Just
Schoolwear (Long Eaton) or online at Marks and Spencer. Alternatively, items can be
purchased from many department stores and supermarkets or can be homemade
(knitted jumpers). Items do not need to have the school logo.

The school also has a stock of second-hand uniform that is available to purchase from
the PTA.  The school is also able to support families on free school meals with the
purchase of uniform, please speak to the office or a member of the PTA directly.

Please ensure all cloth'mg is clearlg named as items can go astray and cannot be
reunited with their owner due to names not being in clothes. Please check labels
weeklg as wash cycles J‘requentlg wash away names!



